
Below is an example of a standard obituary. 

 

The Post Bulletin allows families to submit an obituary in story form and it will appear in the newspaper 

the way it is submitted. The cost will vary depending on the length of the obituary.  The Post Bulletin will 

also include 10 copies to you at no additional charge. A picture can be included with no extra charge. If 

the deceased is a veteran, families can choose to have a flag added for no extra charge. 

If you are choosing to take advantage of our Simply Cremation Plan, you will have to submit the 

obituary to the newspapers of your choice. For your convenience, we will provide you with the contact 

information for the Post Bulletin. Their phone number is: (507) 285-7791. They will want you to send the 

obituary and photo to their email; obit@postbulletin.com 

 

John F. "Johnny" Stellbaum – Rochester 

The funeral for John F. "Johnny" Stellbaum will be at 11:00am Monday, May 24, 2013 at Church of Christ 

in Stewartville with Pastor Vern James officiating. Burial will be in Grandview Memorial Gardens in 

Rochester. Visitation will be held one hour prior to the service. 

Mr. Stellbaum, 91, of Shoreview, MN, formerly of Rochester, died Tuesday (May 18, 2013) at his 

residence. John was born December 29, 1918 in Rock Dell, MN to James and Linda Wellham Stellbaum.  

He graduated from Byron High School in 1936. On October 7, 1940 he married Lois L. Harrison at The 

Little Brown Church in Nashua, Iowa. The couple lived in Rock Dell until 1987, when they moved to 

Mesa, Arizona. John moved to Shoreview, MN after the passing of his wife.  John worked as a mechanic 

for Harold's Auto Electric for 37 years. 

Survivors include his two daughters, Sharon Bendelow of Shoreview, MN, and Barbara (Gary) Ellingson 

of LaBolt, SD; a son Robert of Las Vegas, Nevada; six grandchildren; ten great grandchildren; and one 

great-great granddaughter. He is preceded in death by his wife, one sister and one granddaughter. John 

loved woodcarving, camping, fishing and especially working on his 1968 Chevrolet Corvette with his 

grandchildren. 

Memorials are preferred to the Healtheast Hospice of St. Paul, MN. 
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